SOUTHSIDE A’s BOARD MEETING
AT J. CHRISTOPHERS - PEACHTREE CITY, GA

January 2025 Minutes

ATTENDEES;
Steve Vied, Niva Atkins, Steve Searock, Terry Atkins, Gwyneth Shotwell, Jim Wingo, Pat Tyler

Others in attendance: Jim Hunter, Mike Shotwell

Director Vied called the meeting to order on, 01/06/2025 at 09:18

Previous Minutes from November, 2024 were approved. No dissent.

There are no minutes from the December meeting, as there was no quorum.

TREASURY REPORT:
Balance as of 11/30/2024: $3291.14

Deposits: $115.00, all from dues paid for 2025. $20.00 of the deposits are for a members 2026
dues.

Expenses: $350.00 for ten Amazon gift cards that were door prizes at the 12" day luncheon.

Balance as of 12/31/2024: $3056.14.

OLD BUSINESS:

Jim Hunter discussed that there are members who are late on their dues. There are only 27
members who are up to date on their dues at this time. Jim also stated that some members only
paid $15.00, not the new dues fee of $20.00. One was a new member who joined at the end of
2024 with the then current application form. He is entitled to the $15 fee in that case.

NEW BUSINESS:

Two Snyders coupons that were slated to be door prizes at the 12" Night luncheon were
overlooked and will be raffled or used as door prizes at a later club event.



Jim Hunter is still looking for someone to take possession of the collection of Model A’'s News
Magazine. If someone does not take possession of the collection soon, the board agreed to
allow Jim to dispose of the magazines as he sees fit.

Pat Tyler will remove reference to the magazines from the library on the websites resource tab.
There was discussion on a possible Tech Meet in February. To be determined.

At the request of Eugene Willinghams family, the club will make a $100 donation to St. Judes in
lieu of sending flowers to the funeral.

Was noted that all board members must be members of MARC and MAFCA.

Lunch Bunch tours were discussed. Typically there are eight events held between March and
October. The Petersons have indicated that they could probably commit to hosting two events. It
was suggested that the other six be divided between three other members, hosting two events
each.

ACTIVITIES:

Some tour ideas were proposed:

Southern Belle Farm, in McDonough. Date to be determined

A joint tour with the Georgia Regional club to Charleston, SC around Labor Day weekend.

A tour of the Calloway Gardens Christmas lights in early December

Next board meeting will be held on Monday, 02/03/2025 at 08:30, at J Christophers in
Peachtree City, Ga.

Director Vied adjourned the meeting at 10:36

Submitted by Steve Searock



